
BEFORE THE MISSOURI PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
 
 
In the Matter of the application of   ) 
the United Way of Greater St. Louis, Inc. ) Case No. TO-2007-0312 
for an Order of the Commission   ) 
Granting it Authority as an Information and  ) 
Referral Provider for purposes of   ) 
obtaining 211 service    ) 
 
 

RESPONSE TO ORDER DIRECTING FILING 

 Comes now UNITED WAY OF GREATER ST. LOUIS, INC.  (hereinafter “UWGSL” or 

“Applicant”), and provides this response to the Commission’s Order Directing Filing dated May 

3, 2007: 

1. The Commission issued its Order Directing Filing as a result of UWGSL’s 

revision to Exhibit 7 of the application.  Exhibit 7 listed the telephone exchanges in which 

UWGSL proposed to offer Information and Referral services, and Exhibit 7, as amended, 

removed certain exchanges from the original list and added others.   The Commission raised the 

question whether any of the added exchanges were located in counties which had not received 

the notice issued by the Commission pursuant to 4 CSR 240-32.200 (4).  The Commission then 

directed UWGSL to provide a statement of assurance that notice to all affected counties had been 

made. 

2. In providing this response UWGSL assumes that the Data Center issued the 

required notice to the counties listed in Paragraph 26 of the Application.  Based upon review 

today, UWGSL has determined that each exchange listed on Exhibit 7, as amended, is located 

within a county identified in paragraph 26 of the Application,  and therefore all counties to which 

notice was required have been issued notice.    
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 WHEREFORE, UWGSL prays the Commission accept the above and foregoing as the 

statement of assurance required by its Order Directing Filing.  

      Respectfully submitted, 
 

       /s/ Mark W. Comley    
      Mark W. Comley #28847 
      Newman, Comley & Ruth P.C. 
      601 Monroe Street, Suite 301 
      P.O. Box 537 
      Jefferson City, MO 65102 
      (573) 634-2266 
      (573) 636-3306 FAX 
 
 

Certificate of Service 
 
 I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the above and foregoing document was 
sent via e-mail on this 4th day of May, 2007, to General Counsel’s Office at 
gencounsel@psc.mo.gov; and Office of Public Counsel at opcservice@ded.mo.gov. 
 

Craig Johnson at craig@csjohnsonlaw.com; 
Timothy Leahy at tl2024@att.com; 
Robert Gryzmala at robert.gryzmala@att.com;  
Larry Dority at lwdority@sprintmail.com;  
General Counsel at gencounsel@psc.mo.gov;  
Office of Public Counsel at opcservice@ded.mo.gov;  
Adam McKinnie at adam.mckinnie@psc.mo.gov. 

 
 
       /s/ Mark W. Comley    
 
 


